President’s Report
On behalf of the Board of Management, I wish to welcome you all to the Annual General Meeting of Launceston VFC Services Inc for 2023. 
For the 2022-23 year it was agreed that a core Board of four members would take on the governing of Launceston VFC with the intention to recruit new members that met the specific skill set requirements the organisation needed. It is with pleasure to advise that during our search a new Board member has been appointed; …….  Each new director brings a wealth of knowledge, experience and commitment which greatly assists the Board and Management in striving to achieve all the organisation’s ongoing commitments to the community we serve.
Unfortunately, and with deep regret at this AGM we must say good bye to Mr Kevin Goldsmith who is stepping down from the Board to pursue a well-earned rest from his volunteering. Kevin has been an enthusiastic volunteer on many fronts being both part of the driving team of volunteers and the Board where he served as Treasurer for many years. We wish him and his family all the very best for the future.
This year has been a year of measured and consistent striving to achieve the very best services that can be provided by both our amazing volunteers and dedicated staff as they all endeavour to ride the final waves of the Covid 19 pandemic. The staff at Launceston VFC are a fantastic group and I sincerely wish to thank Kylie, Leanne, Tom, Kellie, Anita and Ken for their continuing hard work and devotion to our clients and the organisation in general.
Despite the year’s challenges new developments have been instituted to support the organisation. Procedures and Policies continue to be reviewed, revised and strengthened to ensure we meet best practice. The development of the Launceston VFC web site revisions enables online access to and support of our services and a platform to broadcast the good work done by the organisation through its staff and volunteers.
In conjunction with our General Manager the Board continues to work towards achieving the objectives set in the Strategic Plan. The focus continues on increasing revenue, looking for ways to increase and / or improve our services to our clients while trying to keep our service costs low. A sustainable future, will ensure that LVFC will be here for many years doing what it does so well.
OUR VOLUNTEERS. Often the unsung heroes in our community as they silently go about providing the vital services so willingly to so many. We will continue our marketing and promotion strategy and the development of the web site so as to shine a better light on the services provided.
On behalf of the Board and Management thank you all once again. 
Carolyn Campbell-Wood
President
